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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

 

We are now counting down the days to the end of the year. As imagined, there is quite a great deal of movement 
happening as we draw closer to the end.    
 

A special thank you to all our families and students who donated towards the  
Independence Day Fundraiser.   

Total money raised from this event was $4000.   
All profits from the day will be donated to the Australian Bush Fire Appeal. 

I would like to thank Mary Bechara (PA Chairperson) and Mr Anthony Bechara for organising sponsors, food and 
drinks for the day and the parents and students who assisted with the barbecue.  You all did a fantastic job! 
Special thanks to our sponsors.  Without your great generosity, we would not have been able to raise such an 
impressive amount for the appeal.  Please scroll down to see a list of these wonderful people. 
Lastly, I would especially like to thank the teachers and students for making last Friday such a memorable and 
enjoyable event! 
 
Wednesday we were entertained by the K-2 Infants Concert which was a wonderful success.  Thank you to all our 
staff and students for their efforts.   

 



A morning Tea was held on Thursday to thank our Parent Association for all their hard work, commitment and 
dedication to the College.  May God Bless you and your families with good health.  Your hard work is greatly 
appreciated.   
 
Last but not least, we farewelled the Year 6 students today.  The day commenced with the celebration of Mass 
which was then followed by the Graduation Ceremony in the hall.  I once again thank all the staff, students and 

parents who helped make this day a wonderful event in the lives of the 
Year 6 students.  A few words of advice for the Year 6 students: 

“CHOOSE YOUR Friends 

WITH CAUTION; 

PLAN YOUR Future 

WITH purpose & 

Frame YOUR LIFE 

 WITH Faith” 
  

Secondary Expo Extravaganza – Tuesday, 3rd December at 6pm 
Primary End of Year Academic Assembly – Thursday, 5th December at 9am 

Secondary End of Year Academic Assembly – Friday, 6th December at 11.30am 
 
Sr Irene Boughosn 
PRINCIPAL 

 

 

HEAD OF PRIMARY MESSAGE  

 
We are fast approaching the end of not only the term, but another year. For our Year Six students, today marks 
the culmination of seven years of primary schooling and the beginning of the next stage of their educational 
journey. As we say goodbye, I would like to wish them well as they transition into Year 7. For those very few 
students who are leaving the MCHF Community, I hope that you remember your time at our College with great 
fondness and cherish the special memories you’ve made along the way.  
 
Year 6 Graduation 
The special day for our Year 6 students began with a beautiful mass held in their honour. It was a wonderful 
celebration which included a lovely reflection performed by the students. The choir led by Mrs Chalhoub and Sr 
Marlene, did an outstanding job as always. Thank you to Sr Cynthia, Ms Mallia, Ms Mourched, Ms Mourani, Mrs 
Murphy, Mrs Guinan and Mr Bechara for their efforts in preparing all aspects of the Mass.  

      



 
The Year 6 Graduation Ceremony was held in the Primary Hall at the conclusion of the Mass. Sr Irene delivered 
an inspirational and heartfelt speech to all students before the presentation of the awards and Graduation 
Certificates. Mrs Murphy’s dance group brought a tear to many people’s eyes as they performed to the song, 
‘Higher Love’. The cutting of the cake officially ended the ceremony. The morning tea that followed allowed 
parents and students to share their Primary School memories and say their goodbyes. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank Sr Irene for her guidance and support throughout the year and especially during the 
Graduation preparations. Thank you also to Sr Marlene and Sr Cynthia for their assistance. Finally, to Ms Mallia 
and the Year 6 teachers, your dedication and hard work throughout the year has been much appreciated. 
 
Primary Concert 
On Wednesday, students from Kindergarten to Year 2 showcased their singing, dancing and drama talents at the 
annual Primary Concert, ‘Christmas: Christ is Born’. The Primary Choir and Dabke dancers also dazzled the 
audience as they performed their acts. All students were truly amazing and the smiles on their faces showed the 
pure delight they felt as clapping and cheering erupted from the crowd. Congratulations to all of the teachers 
and support staff who worked tirelessly to prepare for the concert. Special thanks to Mrs Vrontas and the 
Concert Committee members, Ms Dib, Ms Khodeir and Ms Dibou. Their exceptional organisational skills, 
coupled with their enthusiasm, made this event the success it was. Finally, thank you to the many families who 
were able to join us. It was lovely to see our school community come together to celebrate and support this 
event. A merry time was had by all! 

 

  



 
 
Kindy Buddies 
This week, Year 6 Teal students met with their buddies 
from Kindy White to exchange Christmas cards they had 
made for each other. They talked about all the favourite 
things they’ve done at school this year and of course 
what they had written on their Christmas lists.  

 
Year 5 Science and 
Technology 
As part of their Living 
World unit, Year 5 
students began to 
investigate the need for 
food and fibre to be produced in a sustainable way. They had to use plant and 
animal products to produce their own 
sushi using the correct tools and 
techniques. It was a delicious lesson!  

 
5 Opal - Algorithms 
Year 5 Opal showed their understanding of algorithms by creating their 
own set of instructions to reach the treasure. They used directional 
language to construct the shortest pathway for their pirate to travel.  
 
Overdue Library Books 
There are still a number of books needing to be returned to the Primary 
Library. We ask that all books are returned as quickly as possible so that 
the end-of-year procedures can be finalised. This will ensure that all the 
books are back on the shelves and ready for borrowing at the start of the 2020 school year. 
If your child has misplaced or damaged their book, please advise the classroom teacher as 
soon as possible.  
 
Student Achievement  
Congratulations to Lucas Julian Dahdah from 3 Orange, who has been selected to join the 
NSW Under 8’s Futsal Soccer team. He will compete in the National Futsal Championship 
Competition, which is to be held in January next year.  Pictured right -> 
 
Changes to Applications for Approved Leave – Travel  
From the beginning of 2020, any student intending to take leave for a period of 5 days or 
more during the school term, must complete an application form in order to obtain 
Principal approval.  
 
Opal Cards 
All students who travel to and/or from school on a bus must hold a current Opal Card. 
Students are required to use their Opal Cards to ‘tap on’ and ‘tap off’ when boarding and disembarking any 
school bus they catch in the course of their journey. Opal Card data gathered when students ‘tap on’ and ‘tap 



off’, is used to determine the demand for bus services. If students do not ‘tap on’ and ‘tap off’, the data 
collected will be inaccurate and could lead to bus services being cancelled. 
 
Lost Property 
There is a large amount of lost property accumulating in tubs outside the Primary Office and on the Primary 
Playground. If you have lost any item of clothing, please check to see if it is in either tub. All lost property will be 
cleared at the end of next week. 
 
Christmas Raffle 
The College’s Parent Association are holding their annual Christmas Raffle with an array of exciting prizes to be  
won. It is an opportunity for our students, staff and wider community to join in the excitement and spirit of 
Christmas. The Christmas Raffle will be drawn at the Primary End of Term Awards Assembly on Thursday, 5th 
December 2019. Raffle books and money should be returned to your child’s classroom teacher in a sealed 
envelope by Monday 2nd December, 2019. Any unsold tickets also need to be returned by this date. 
 
End of Term Assembly 
The Primary End of Term Awards Assembly will be held on Thursday, 5th December at 9:00 am in the Secondary 
Hall. We look forward to seeing you there. 
 
Mr D. Day 
Head of Primary 
 

HEAD OF SECONDARY MESSAGE 

 

2019 College Theme 
To Love – “Spread love everywhere you go. Let no one come to you without leaving happier.”  
St Teresa of Calcutta 
 
Term 4 Focus 
Love for Self – “What can I do to be a better person?”  
 
Final Week for Students  
This coming week will be the last week for students as we draw close to the end of another academic year at the 
College. Please note the schedule for this week: 

Monday 2nd December 2019  Normal Classes 

Tuesday 3rd December 2019  Normal Classes 

 Expo Extravaganza “Reality Bites” commencing at 6pm in the 
Secondary Hall 

Wednesday 4th December 2019  Normal Classes 

Thursday 5th December 2019  Rewards Day at the Aquatic Centre, Sydney Olympic Park 

Friday 6th December 2019  Christmas Mass at 9am 

 Awards Ceremony at 11:30am 

 Clean Up, Pack Up and Year Meetings/Activities 

 
Expo Extravaganza “Reality Bites”  
This week, our highly anticipated expo will be held on Tuesday 3rd December 2019 commencing at 6pm in the 
Secondary Hall. The evening promises to be a great event where students will be showcasing their work 
completed throughout the year, their skills and talents – including the teacher’s act. 
 
Rewards Day 
This year’s rewards day for students will be held on Thursday 5th December 2019 at the Aquatic Centre, Sydney 
Olympic Park. Staff and students will have the opportunity to enjoy the day, socialise and celebrate another 
fantastic year at the College. Students will travel to the centre via bus and will return to the College in time for 
afternoon homeroom. The cost for the day is $6 to cover entry into the aquatic centre.  
 
Student Reports 
Please be advised that reports will be released to parents/guardians on Friday 13th December 2019 via the  



Parent Portal.  
 
Results: Less than 60% in Examinations  
In order to continue to improve the results and post school opportunities of your child, it is imperative that 
students work towards achieving a minimum of 60% (Band 3) in their examinations. Continued poor 
performance in Stage 4 and Stage 5 has a detrimental effect on results in Stage 6, as poor study habits and work 
ethic have been established. Please note, poor performance due to lack of consistent effort will not be tolerated 
and may put your child's enrolment into Stage 6 in jeopardy. Further to this, should the need arise, your child 
may be placed on an Academic Management Plan to assist them in improving their results. In addition, if your 
child, in Stage 6, is achieving less than the minimum, their HSC results will be in jeopardy and they will be 
required to be placed on an Academic Management Plan. If you have any questions or would like anything 
clarified, please do not hesitate to contact the Director of Curriculum, Ms Dalla, at the College. 
 
Awards Ceremony 
Our Annual Awards Ceremony will be held on Friday 6th December 2019 at 11:30am in the Secondary Hall. 
Students receiving awards will be receiving an invitation for their parents/guardians this week to attend the 
ceremony. A reminder that all students must be in full College uniform for this ceremony.  
  
Year 10 Taster Lessons 
Year 10 students completed their taster lessons this week. It was an opportunity for students to get a ‘taste’ of 
what the courses would be like in senior years. There were a range of activities, even guest presenters, held 
during the week. Visual Arts students got to experience elements of the course through an introduction to the 
Stage 6 Syllabus, theoretical expectations, and Artist Practice; which was complemented with a Workshop held 
by Adriana Abi-Rizk from Art Scene in West Ryde. Students were experimenting with a range of materials and 
were highly engaged in learning about how they can extend their personal material practices. Overall the week 
was a great success and we thank Ms Dalla for implementing this initiative and to the Year 11, 2020 teachers for 
preparing the sessions for the students.  
 
Changes to Applications for Approved Leave – Travel 
Commencing from 2020, the minimum days to apply for approved leave – travel has changed to 5 days instead 
of 10 days. Any student who wishes to apply for approved leave – travel for 5 days or more commencing in 2020 
must complete an application form.  
 
Parramatta City Council’s Young Women’s 
Workshop  
There are many pressures that young girls face 
today. On Wednesday 27th November 2019, 
selected year 10 students participated in a 
workshop for young women, together with students 
from surrounding schools. The workshop focused 
on wellbeing and how to keep themselves and their 
friends safe and happy. 
 
Forensic Science Incursion Monday 25th November 
On Monday 25th November 2019, the students of 
Year 9 became forensic investigators for the day. A 
forensic scientist presented a crime scene that 
occurred in Sydney many years ago. She brought with her several pieces of equipment and reports from the 
investigation of this crime scene and explained to the students how scientists gather and analyse evidence and 
present it to the police in order to solve the crime and make arrests. The students were given the task to use the 
equipment and read the information provided to gather their evidence. From this they were able to work out 
who committed the crime and why. Many of the students were clever enough to reach the correct conclusion. 
They discussed their findings with the presenter and role-played the events that led to the crime. This incursion 
gave the students a taste of a career in science that is both interesting and worthwhile. Hopefully, it inspires 
some students to study and work in the field. Many thanks to Education Interactive for bringing this 
presentation to the College. (Mr A. Stillen) 



   
 
Mr E. Asmar 
Head of Secondary 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

 Secondary Expo Extravaganza (6pm) - Tuesday 3rd December 

 Secondary Sports Day - Thursday 5th December 

 SCHOOL CONCLUDES - Friday 6th December 

 First day of Term 1 (2020) for Years 1-12 students – Thursday, 30th January 2020 

 First day of Term 1 (2020) for Kindergarten – Monday, 3rd February 2020 (Half Day) 
 

  CONGRATULATIONS   
 
All Rounder Awards –  Christian Sleiman (Kindy) - Georgina Kanaan (Year 2) - Christian Khattar, Stephanie Farah, 
Mario Ishac, Farrah Sleiman, Matthew Zoghaib, Leigh-Shah Aflak, Antoine Doueihi, Ava Hasham, Elyssa Wehbe 
(Year 3) - Pamela Souccar, Youssef Sarkis, Janae Diab, William Taouk, Anthony Sleiman, Elyse Habak , Tobei 
Anjoul (Year 4) - Rafka Dagher, Joseph Maroun (Year 5) - Nicholas Kalache, Charlie Katrib, Maryus Aloudeesh, 
Zena Barakat, Michaela Ibrahim, Jessica Barbour, John Bounasr, Anthony Elia, Veronia Fakhri, Edward 
Harmouche, Anna Lichaa, Marya Aloudeesh, Paul Boumelhem, Anthony Hassoun (Year 7) - Tony Bechara, John 
El Barhoun, Ella-Marie Bassil, Christina Elkhoury, Taylor Harb, Milad Ibrahim, Angelina Kassis, Charbel Khoury, 
Eliana Zaidan, Matthew Al-Chakty, Steven Estephan, Anthony Habib, Angelina Koura, Jessica ElKrrina, Joseph Abi 
Khattar, Maribelle Azzi, Christian Chohaili, Alex Greij, Tony Chamchoum, Joanne Sader, Margarita Harb, Joshua 
Khoury, Isabelle Baker, Natalie Daher, Stephanie Dimassi, Lucia Faddoul (Year 8) - Vanessa El-Katrib, Badwi 
Makary, Anthony Aflak, Veronicca Azzi, Lawrence Elbayeh, Samantha Georges, Natalie Khoury, Elias-Charbel 
Lahood, Mandalin Moussa, Edward Tower (Year 9) - Patrick Abou-azar, 2) Raymond Hadchiti, Tiana Khattar, 
Margaret Sabat (Year 10) – Elie Choueiri, Justin Chmait, Raquel El Katrib, Tia Malouhi (Year 11) 
 
Bronze Awards –  Eligh Nader (Kindy) - James Azzi, Joanne Yaacoub, Mikayla Atie (Year 3) - Joshua Yaacoub, 
Michael Al-Draibi, Christian Youssef, Natalya Ibrahim, Jonathon Karam (Year 4) - Elias Bechara, Josie Afram (Year 
5) - Katia Akik, Michael Bouyssa, Joseph Ghannoum, Michelle Ishak, Audrey Tannous, David AbiKhattar, George 
Chalhoub, Matthew Elbazouni, Veronica Ibrahim, Mariah Moussa, Isabella Sabat, Anthony Samson, Simon 
Bazouni, Tiana Bou Melhem, Theresa Boustani, Celena Habib, Sayed Sleiman, Daniella Taouk, Raymond 
Constanton, Erica Estephen, Charbel Habib, Jacob Mansour (Year 7) – Isabelle Baker, Georgia Matta, John Elia, 
Peter El Katrib, Kayla Fasavalu (Year 8) - Analucia Abboud, Charlie Bechara, Sabine Bou Sanayeh, Clair El Hakim, 
Mariah Farah, Marissa Franjie, Patricia Harb, Elie Joukhadar, Joelle Lahood, Cindy Massoud, Nelwin Nassif, 
Cynthia Sabat, Jacob Semaan, Grace Sleiman, Joy Sleiman, Mikayla Stavrinakis, Anna Yaacoub (Year 9) - Nina 
Bousaid - Jason Chakti, Maria Doumit, Christina Gea, Chelsea Elias, Celine Moussa (Year 10) – Ramona Touma, 
Jessie Samya, Nicole Farah, Karen Hawache (Year 11) 
 
Silver Awards –  Daniella Maalouf (Year 2) - Clara Akik, Claire Khoury, Michael Salem, Ellias Ibrahim (Year 3) –  



Christian Ghabache, Elyssa Morad, Jocarlo El-Kadi, Amber Fasavalu, Natalia Bazouni, Danielle Hobeiche, Grace 
Ghabache, Carlos Bou Melhem, Martin Hobeiche, Jonathon Karam (Year 4) - Christian Adulahad, Jean Paul Azar, 
Brealle Hasham, George Zaidan, Melody Sleiman, Elle Marie Kalache (Year 7) – Stephanie Atie, Alissar Ishac, 
Georgia Mawad (Year 9) - Marina Akik, Joseph Samya (Year 10) 
 
Principal’s Award –  Roshanan Suresh, Celine Youssef, Yohanan Suresh, Lina Alameddine, Clara Geagea, George 
Semaan, Rafqa Sabbagh, Michael Al – Alam (Year 2) - May Nakhoul, Isabella Deeb (Year 3) - Jonathon Karam, Luc 
Nohra, Anthony Sleiman (Year 4) - Omar Amoud, Rita Raffoul, Norma Samaha (Year 7) 
 

THIS AND THAT 
 

7B students getting into the spirit of Christmas 

 
 

Year 11 VET Construction students, completing their two-day Brick and Block course at McCarthy Trade Training 
Centre, Emu Plains. Students complete a wall and a pier task as part of their training. 

 
 



7.3 Technology students, under the guidance of Ms Teh, made some pretty amazing toys in class! 

 
 

THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS! 
 

Many thanks to our Lebanon Independence Day Sponsors! 
Bob the Butcher, Guildford 

Jori's Discount Supplies 
Abu Hussein Mixed Business 

Kennards Hire, Rydalmere 
Elias & Arze Abi Khattar 

Rania Fakhri 
Jumana Tawadrous 

 

Our greatest appreciation to our Expo/Concert Sponsors! 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 



PARENT CORNER 
 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
If you would like extra raffle tickets for our 2019 PA raffle, you can collect additional booklets from the 

Primary Admin Office.  The raffle will be drawn at the next Primary Assembly on Thursday 
5th December. 

 

 
 

With the School holidays fast approaching please remember to follow the 5 simple steps for sun safety - 
1. Slip on sun protective clothing that covers as much of your body as possible. 
2. Slop on SPF 30 or higher broad-spectrum, water-resistant sunscreen, at least 20 minutes before sun 

exposure. Reapply every two hours when outdoors or more often if perspiring or swimming. 
3. Slap on a broad-brimmed hat that shades your face, neck and ears. 
4. Seek shade. 
5. Slide on sunglasses. 

 

Younger children would enjoy the message from Sid the Seagull found on the link below; 
https://www.sunsmart.com.au/tools/videos/current-tv-campaigns/slip-slop-slap-seek-slide-sid-seagull.html 

 
The Following items will be on SALE at the College for 2020 

 

Dates and times are as follows: 
Thursday, 5 December 8.30-9am 

Friday, 6 December 8.30-9am 
Monday, 9 December 8.30-3pm 

Tuesday, 10 December 8.30-3pm 
Thursday, 12 December 8.30-3pm 

Friday, 13 December 8.30-3pm 
Thursday, 23 January 8.30-2pm 

Friday, 24 January 8.30-2pm 
 

Item Cost 

Bucket Hat $10 

Brimmed Hat $15 

Small Bag $50 

Large Bag $60 

Library Bag $10 

 

https://www.sunsmart.com.au/tools/videos/current-tv-campaigns/slip-slop-slap-seek-slide-sid-seagull.html


 

Year 7 8 9 10 11 

Arabic Books $60  (carried on from Year 7) $40   

Art Kits $55  $95 $95 $95 

Casio Calculator  $30 $30 $30 $30  

PASS   $35 $35  

Bible  $25 - ONLY 1 Bible necessary for Years 7-10  

Jacaranda Bundle $155 (includes the Religion ebook & PDHPE Workbook)  
 

 

COMMUNITY HUB 
 

Community Hub Christmas Party – Join us next year! 

 

 
 

If you are interested in joining the Community Hub family, or would like more information,  
please contact AFRAH HADDAD, Community Hub Leader. 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday 
Mob: 0401451686  /  Email: ahaddad@mchf.nsw.edu.au 

 

mailto:ahaddad@mchf.nsw.edu.au


ADVERTISEMENTS 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

School Readiness & K-6 Primary 

Tutoring 

Is your child starting school in 2020/2021? 

Will your child benefit from explicit literacy and 

numeracy tutoring sessions? 

Contact: admin@thelearningspot.com.au  

1/81-83 Hibiscus Street, Greystanes 

0481 822 142 (Stephanie Manolakos & Danielle 

Taouk) 

@thelearningspotau 

 

 

 
 

ADVERTISE  

WITH US 
 

$10 per newsletter  
(1/6 page) 

$100 per term or  
$360 for the year 

 

Contact Georgette  
Phone: 9633 6600   

Email: gbaini@mchf.nsw.edu.au   

mailto:gbaini@mchf.nsw.edu.au


ADVERTISEMENTS 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

We’ll Form Your Dream! 
Specialising in  

Formwork 

Steel Fixing 

Concrete 
 

Hi-Tech 8/2-4 Picrite Close 
PEMULWUY  NSW  2145 

 
Contact: Elias Hadchiti 

Mobile: 0417 776 677 or 0418 776 677 
Ph: 02 9631 9399  /  Fax: 02 9631 9433 

Email: elias@meega.com.au  

 

mailto:elias@meega.com.au
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